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Ministerôs Letter 
Dear friends, 
 

fter repeated attempts, I can now get out of the manse with a large rucksack 
on my back ï having set the burglar alarm ï without knocking anything over. 
August has been rich with opportunities (many of them involving travelling 

light), and I write about some of my experiences in leading worship elsewhere in this 
magazine. I have appreciated the enormous variety offered by the month greatly, 
however; the work of a Christian minister is always varied, but I struggle to 
remember a time when quite so many different experiences have come my way in 
such a short period of time. Conversations about faith have taken place at the rock 
face, on the underground, over food preparation, in the (tented) disco, in the 
swimming bathséso the list goes on. I have been asked all manner of óbig 
questionsô ï and found inspiration in some seemingly unlikely places. 
 
It is not always possible to achieve such variety in ónormalô church life. The diet and 
pattern of Sunday worship doesnôt always reflect the freedoms which we claim as 
precious within our traditions. Far from being liberating, we tend to sigh when the 
demands of the autumnôs rotas kick in again; even comparatively small churches 
tend to be quite complex organisations, and we need almost as many able people 
as we have to sustain óSunday morningsô, let alone all that happens during the 
week. We long to be part of a movement, but are reconciled to being a part of an 
organisation. How do we nurture opportunities for genuine variety in the Christian 
life which are refreshing and challenging in equal measure? How do we retain 
sufficient space to ensure that we are able to do something ódifferentô from time to 
time? Jesus never presents faith simply as a question of óroutineô, and yet 
sometimes it does feel like this. 
 
In my experience, praying with others always affords opportunities for surprise and 
nourishment. Occasional attendance at an event or an act of worship outside of our 
comfort zone is invariably more challenging than annoying. Key responsibilities ï 
particularly if demanding ï should only be held for a limited period of time. We 
should guard against situations where only one person is deemed to have 
necessary knowledge or skill ï and we need to become more attuned to those 
voices which say that they are prepared to help out, but often struggle to make 
themselves heard. Believe me, they are there. 
 
Prayerful best wishes for a fruitful autumn. 
 
With much love in Christ, 
 
Your friend and pastor, 
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Sunday Worship during September 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Sunday 1st September 
10.30am   Morning worship including the Lordôs Supper, led by Neil Riches Key 
passage: Luke 14.1, 7 - 14 
Worship will be followed by First Sunday Lunch (a light meal) to which all are 
invited; it will be followed by a short concert at 1pm ï details elsewhere 
 
Sunday 8th September 
10.30am Morning worship led by Neil Johnson 
Worship will be followed by the Annual Business Meeting and an ordinary Church 
Meeting at noon: all welcome 
2.45pm for 3pm Childrenôs Church - The first in a series of acts of worship under 
the heading, óMaking Wavesô 
 
Sunday 15th September 
10.30am Morning worship led by Neil Riches - Key passage: Luke 15.1 - 10 
4.00pm Street Banquet (based on Jesusô story of the Great Feast) for some of 
Birminghamôs most vulnerable people 
 
Sunday 22nd September 
10.30am Morning Worship led by Revd Vicki Atkinson 
6.00pm Radical worship: the first of a series of acts of worship looking at issues of 
justice in contemporary Britain in the light of the teaching of Old Testament 
prophets 
 
Sunday 29th September 
10.30am Morning worship led by Neil Riches - Key passage: Luke 16.19 ï 31. This 
will be our harvest service and gifts of non-perishable foodstuffs will be brought 
forward during the service, for distribution within the city: please give generously. 
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Notices 
 
Radical Church at Carrs Lane 
The new programme beginning on  
22 September will be a series of Bible 
studies looking at the Old Testament 
prophets and asking about the 
relevance of their messages for us 
today. 
 
Wednesday 4 September Handing in of 
the Jubilee for Justice Petition. This is 
to take part in London, a day before the 
G20 at St Petersburg. Further details 
from John Nightingale 0121 458 6182 
johnnightingale@btinternet.com 
 
Thursday 5 September Birmingham 
City Centre Retail Chaplaincy Annual 
General Meeting ñChaplains Telling 
Their Storiesò. Food from 5.30pm, AGM 
6.00pm at the Birmingham HQ of Boys 
Brigade - 89-91 Hatchett Street, B19 
3NY. For details and to book - contact: 
Elaine Hutchinson, 0121 643 6151 
chaplain@carrslane.co.uk. All are 
welcome. 
 
Sacred Space. The next event is on 
September 11th at St Luke's Church 
Centre, Great Colmore St, Lee Bank, 
B15 2AT. The speaker is Sylvia Girling 
on "The Hill Tribes of Thailand: a Baha'i 
Social and Economic Project." There 
will be a vegetarian buffet provided by 
ChangeKitchen at 7.15pm, cost 8.00. 
Contact Jane Bailey 707 1008 or Gill 
Day 747 9897 to book a place. 
 
Thursday 12 September Interfaith 
Service for Peace 12noon at St 
Thomas' Peace Garden, Bath Row, 
B15. The Birmingham Faith Leadersô 
Group invites you to the annual Service 
for peace to mark the 12th Anniversary 
of the group. 
 

The Windermere Centre Programme of 
Events September 2013 
9th -11th Beyond Point & Shoot,  
9th -13th Painting in Autumn,  
19th - 22nd Christmas Card Mania, 
20th - 22nd Folk & Faithfulness, 
22nd - 23rd iChurch Foundation Level, 
23rd - 26th iChurch Level 1,  
Thurs ñTake awayò Webinars.  
4th - 6th October Social Networking for 
Churches and Groups. 
 
Heritage Open Day, look around: 
Bournville URC, Saturday 14 
September 11am - 3pm & Sunday 15 
September 12noon - 3pm.  
Bull Street Quaker Meeting House 
Saturday 14 and Sunday 15 
September from 1.00 ï 5.00pm 
 
Saturday 14 September West Midlands 
Counselling with Spirit Network  
10.00 am ï 1.00pm Centre for Health 
and Healing, St Martinôs in the Bullring, 
Theme: Words that Heal 
 
Saturday 21 September 250th 
anniversary of the first Independent 
Meeting House in Walsall - 3.00pm at 
Broadway URC, preacher Revd Prof 
Alan Sell. Service will be followed by a 
buffet lunch so it would help if you 
could book in advance. Contact 
alantaylor@metronet.co.uk or 01922 
628810. 
 
Saturday 21 September Fresh 
Expressions Vision Day  ï Imagine 
Church ï for those who donôt do 
church. Explore new ways of building 
Christian community 10.00am ï 
4.00pm Coventry DeVere Hotel, 
Coventry Business Park, CV4 9GZ. 
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Saturday 28 September Quaker Quest. 
óDiscover a spiritual path that leads to 
peace and social justiceô 10am- 4pm 
Bull Street Quaker Meeting House, Bull 
Street, B4 6AF. More info 07811 
255789 or www.quakerquest.org  
 
Sunday 29 September Back to Church 
Sunday. www.backtochurch.co.uk 

 
The Christian Resources Exhibition 
Thursday 3 October 10.00 am ï 5.00 
pm and Friday 4 October 10.00 am ï 
4.30 pm, The National Exhibition 
Centre, Birmingham. CRE Midlands will 
feature more than 170 charities, 
missions and church suppliers. 
 
Thursday, 17 October 6.00pm, College 
Hall, Lichfield Is the Financial Crisis a 
Moral Crisis? A talk by Donald Hay 

formerly Professorial Fellow at Jesus 
College, Oxford, author of ñEconomics 
Todayò and Church of England Reader. 
College Hall can accommodate a 
limited number of people: Please 
contact bill.mash@bcuim.co.uk or 
01902 710407 to register attendance or 
for more details. 
 
Sunday 27 October 7.00pm at Carrs 
Lane. Central England Ensemble 
óDvorak and Elgar: Admiration and 
Influenceô Music Director - Anthony 
Bradbury, Soloist - Edward Furse, 
Leader - Anna Downes. Langley: 
Fanfare, Dvorak: Cello Concerto in B 
minor, Elgar: Symphony no 1. Tickets 
£10/£8 available from 
ceemusic@hotmail.com or by calling 
07734 256268 or on the door. 
 

From 6.00pm 29 October until 9.30am 
31 October Reading Party at Launde 
Abbey, East Norton, Leics. Richard 
Holloway will be taking part to respond 
to discussions on his challenging and 
profound book, Leaving Alexandria. 
The book traces his religious life 
through various phases, conservative, 
Catholic, Charismatic, Liberal, to the 
point where he resigned as Bishop of 
Edinburgh and declared his non-belief. 
It would be beneficial for participants to 
have read the book beforehand. Cost 
£165 incl meals/accommodation. To 
book call 01572 717254 or email 
info@launde.org.uk.  
 
Weoley Hill URC is planning to run a 
series of creative 'taster' sessions after 
school for 8-11 year olds and their 
parents in the autumn and is looking for 
offers to lead one of them, focusing on 
any art/craft/music activity.  If you 
would like to respond to this invitation, 
please ring 475 8467 or email 
minister@weoleyhillchurch.org.uk. 
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National Multicultural Day at Carrs Lane  
28th September 

 
Yet again we host this national óbiggieô at Carrs Lane ï though I am assured that we 
will be given a break after 2013! To date, it has been a lot of work already, and the 
day itself is always demanding/rewarding/exciting. The URC in all its glorious 
diversity will be óon showô, with contributions from a number of our churches which 
have a clear cultural identity ï and a number of our congregations which regard 
themselves as truly óinternationalô churches. Almost all are growing churches and 
offer an antidote to the oft-reiterated mantra of decline. 
 
Anyway, if you can offer a couple of hours to help out, it would be much appreciated. 
Lunchtime is always particularly demanding ï 400 meals to serve from 3 serving 
stations in 30 minutes. It can be done! 
 
Thanks in anticipation.  
Neil 
 
 

Racial Justice Sunday 8 September.  
 
Dreams of the óbeloved communityô.  August 2013 marks the 50th anniversary of Dr 
Martin Luther King Jrôs monumental óI have a dreamô speech which spoke about all 
Godôs people living in freedom and peace in a world governed by truth and justice. 
Dr King joined over 250,000 of his fellow Americans that day in Washington to 
commemorate the centenary of President Abraham Lincolnôs óEmancipation 
Proclamationô to free African-Americans. Lincoln, who was the USAôs 16th President, 
is often known as the Great Emancipator for his historic act. Dr King was in 
Washington to argue that the freedoms promised by President Lincoln to the newly-
emancipated African-Americans never really materialised, and the March on 
Washington was an attempt to encourage all Americans to re-commit themselves to 
the Emancipation Proclamationôs original promise. Dr Kingôs speech still remains an 
inspirational call for us to work for an equitable world.  
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Seeking Justice 

 
You are warmly invited to join us for  
evening worship and an address by  

Dr Paula Gooder 
 

The Thoughts of our Hearts: Seeking Justice as an  
essential part of Christian Spirituality 

 

More than just a sermon 
 

Well known writer and lecturer in Biblical Studies, Canon Theologian of 
Birmingham and Guildford Cathedrals and The Bible Societyôs Theologian in 
Residence, Dr Paula Gooder will join us to preach a specially-written sermon 

on a theme of seeking justice and living our Christian faith by striving to 
make the world a more just place. 

There will also be an opportunity to meet like-minded supporters 
and campaigners, and to learn more about Traidcraft and fair trade. 

 
The Church at Carrs Lane, 

Carrs Lane, 
Birmingham, 

B4 7SX 
 

Wednesday 23rd October 2013 

Refreshments from 6pm 
Service 6.30pm ï 7.45pm 

 
To register or find out more:  www.traidcraft.co.uk/sermon 

tel: 0191 497 6420  or email: ftradmin@traidcraft.co.uk 
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Lectures in Radical Christian Faith 
Saturday 26th October 10am ð 4pm 

 
his year we are repeating the one-day format for the event since it proved so 
successful last year. Our speaker is Dr Alistair McIntosh, a Scottish writer, 
broadcaster and activist on social, environmental and spiritual issues, who was 

raised on the Isle of Lewis.  A Quaker, his driving passion is to explore the deep roots 
of what it can mean to become fully human, and use such insights to address the 
pressing problems of our times.  His title for the day is: 
TOWARDS a THEOLOGY that LIBERATES THEOLOGY 
 
He says, óMuch of what passes as Christian thinking in todayôs world has become óa 
theology of displacementô.  It speaks to the upright and uptight within us, but fails in 
its deeper task of setting us free. It leaves us with a withered vision of the Cross; an 
understanding of the óatonementô under which much mainstream Christian belief 
perceives the death of Jesus as satisfaction or substitution for Godôs punishment of 
human sin.  
  
We need to rethink the central Christian message. We need to liberate our theology 
so that it can break through and liberate our blockages. We need to trust that God 
wants us to take spiritual risks and to experiment; to balance sola scriptura (only by 
Scripture) with sola experentia (only by experience). This demands the radical leap 
of seeing the Cross not as an instrument of Godôs punishment, but as the supreme 
symbol of nonviolence and of Godôs violence-absorbing love.ô  
  
The day will be interactive, with a lecture, Q & A sessions and a choice of workshops: 
  
Group 1: The Gospels and Nonviolence: Is Alastairôs reading of the gospels as 
fundamentally nonviolent valid, or are there other perspectives that can be drawn 
from the teachings of Jesus? Where does his position leave the concept of ñjust warò 
and the question of defence?  
Leader: Revd Donald Eadie, retired Methodist minister, former Chair of the 
Birmingham District of the Methodist Church, theologian and author. 
  
Group 2: Liberation Theology and Religious Education. What should we be teaching 
our people? What should be on the curriculum for theological educators and clergy of 
the third millennium?  
Leader: Revd Gary Hall, Methodist Tutor in Practical Theology at The Queenôs 
Foundation for Ecumenical Theological Education in Birmingham, teaching courses 
including Theology in the Marketplace, Theology after Modernity, Mission Leadership 
and Globalization, Preaching and Discipleship.  
  
Group 3: Liberation Theology ï from Social Justice to Nonviolence.  If liberation 
theology functions at the social, the psychological and the spiritual level and sin is 
the breaking of friendship with God and with other human beings, is sin another word 
for violence, and if so, what are the implications?   
Leader: Revd Neil Johnson, Superintendent in the Birmingham District of the 
Methodist Church and the Methodist minister at The Church at Carrs Lane.    
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Group 4: A Nonviolent Jesus in a Violent Bible: If we are to rethink Christian theology 

as being fundamentally nonviolent, how should we approach those parts of the Bible 
that are profoundly violent?  Are there ways in which Biblical integrity can be 
maintained, and does it matter to do so? 
Leader: Dr Rachel Rakotonirina, Head of Religious Studies and Critical Thinking at 
King's High School, Warwick and former honorary lecturer in the Theology 
Department, University of Birmingham.  
  
Group 5: Liberation Theology and Pastoral Ministry. What might a liberationist 
approach mean for pastoral teams in our churches, for ordination, for those carrying 
heavy burdens? How does it help us to re-vision the human-God relationship, to 
seek an opening of the way that gives life? 
Leader: Revd Neil Riches, the United Reformed Church minister at The Church at 
Carrs Lane and part-time minister of Hall Green URC. 
  
Do come and join us and be challenged! 

 Julie Grove and Simon Rowntree 
 

Dursley Tabernacle 
 

ohn Bell, from the Iona Community, will share with us over the weekend of 2/3 
November. The theme will be óFor All The Saintsô.  With Johnôs extensive 
experience and travels around the world he will share some stories of how the 

Global Church is responding to the issues of the world. He will share how the Saints 
of God are campaigning for justice, working alongside the poor, making a difference 
in their localities, sharing good news, reshaping faith, forming community, being 
disciples of Christ in different contexts. 
 
Saturday 2 November  
2.00pm - Receiving gifts from strangers - a reflection on what the affluent Western 
church has to gain from the experience of Christians across the globe. 
3.15 - 3.45pm Refreshments 
3.45pm Re-imagining God's people - looking at the biblical pigmies and giants 
through different lenses. 
5.00 ï 7.00pm Break - For those who have travelled a distance and cannot return 
home for an evening meal, we can direct you to nearby take-aways, pubs and 
restaurants. The church halls will remain open with hot and cold drinks available for 
those wishing to consume their own picnics or take-aways on the premises. 
7.00pm Saturday Evening Big Sing: singing with the world church ...songs from 
many countries all suited to British voices. 8.30pm finish. 
Sunday 3 November 
10.30am Sunday morning worship - John will preach  
6.00pm Sunday Evening Big Sing: the counter cultural nature of the church's song 
....examples- old and new. 
There is no charge for these events ï but an offertory will be taken to cover costs.                                                                            
More details contact 01453 542344 or website and email via www.dursleytab.org.uk 

J 



 
11 

Notes from the Organ Bench 
 

ur monthly Sunday Lunchtime concert series resumes on 1st September at 
13:00 with Anna Downes and Tony Bridgewater presenting a concert for 
violin and piano. Other concerts scheduled in the coming months can be 

found below. 
 
In8 Voices is undergoing a period of transition as several of our group finished their 
courses of study over the summer and are moving on to pastures new. We thank 
them for their contribution ï and hope they enjoyed it ï and wish them all the best in 
their next endeavours. We are now actively recruiting new members. We should 
have a logo and website sorted out in the next few weeks, and, all being well, we'll 
be performing during the autumn and in the run-up to Christmas. 
 
A thesis on the life of Dr Cyril Christopher has been completed by Yvonne Moore. As 
some of you may remember, Dr Christopher was Director of Music at Carrs Lane for 
many years, and influential in the music scene of Birmingham and beyond. The 
thesis and other materials concerning his life are available in the back office at Carrs 
Lane ï ask myself, Neil Riches or the office reception staff if you'd like to see it. 
 
Dates For Your Diary 
2013 (concerts free - with retiring collection - unless otherwise stated): 
Due to prior bookings they will still run on first Sunday until December, then change 
to third Sunday from January. 
Sun 1st Sep, 1pm: Anna Downes (violin) & Tony Bridgewater (piano) 
Sun 6th Oct, 1pm: K'antu Ensemble 
Sun 27th Oct, 7pm: Central England Ensemble. Tickets £10/£8 
Sun 3rd Nov, 1pm: Robson Piano Duo 
Sun 1st Dec, 1pm: In8 Voices 
Wed 4th Dec, 7.30pm: Quinborne Choir. With Inn8 Voices. Tickets £8 
Sun 22nd Dec, 3pm: Christmas Concert ï more details to come! 

 
Questions? Comments? Confused?  
 
We value feedback as an important part of our musical 
journey. If you have any questions or comments of a 
musical nature, please contact Tim, either via the Church 
Office, or at music@carrslane.co.uk 
 
Wishing you a very musical month,  

Tim Batty 
Church Musician 
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Our Street Banquets 
 

n response to a pious statement, ñBlessed is 
anyone who eats bread in the Kingdom of 
Heavenò, Jesus tells a parable. This is the story of 

a king who is throwing a dinner party and he decides 
to invite his friends to join him for the celebrations. 
But, one by one, each of those people who were 
asked to the dinner turn down the invitation for what 
they consider to be very valid reasons. On hearing 
their excuses the king is óhopping madô, and he 
orders one of his servants to go out into the lanes 
and back alleys and invite those folk who are never 
invited to a party. By doing so the most needy of 
society become honoured guests and receive a taste 
of Godôs New World. 
 
That parable told by Jesus has been the inspiration 
for us to run what we call óStreet Banquetô. This regular event of food and fellowship 
began about seven years ago in the redundant graveyard on Park Road (behind the 
Birmingham Polish Centre), before moving indoors, first of all at the Methodist 
Central Mission, and then for the past two years we have been meeting at The 
Church at Carrs Lane.  
 
A week before each Street Banquet invitations go out to members of the cityôs Street 
Community. Over the years these invitations have been distributed through outreach 
teams, the Help Desk at St Martinsô, and now by the staff of Sifa Fireside. We have a 
team of volunteers who act as chefs, waiters and befrienders, and they have been 
drawn from a variety of churches and students from the Queenôs Foundation. 
 
In our attempt to be faithful to the message of Jesusô parable, those who attend the 
Street Banquet are treated as honoured guests, and the number of those honoured 
guests has been increasing at an alarming rate during recent months. Thirty 
invitations are sent out with the understanding that people can bring companions 
with them, which has meant that we cater for around fifty people. But at our last two 
Street Banquets in June and July the numbers of people have increased from fifty to 
almost seventy. By the grace of God and the culinary skill of our kitchen team, 
everyone who came was welcomed and fed.  
 
Need is growing in our society. Food has become a political issue. The gulf between 
the users of Food Banks and customers of High Street Banks is widening. We are 
called by Jesus to offer a different way of living by welcoming those in need and 
sharing a taste of the New World. 
 

Neil Johnson 
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Food Banks 
 

ood Banks are growing in number and popularity throughout the country and 
are greatly appreciated by those who are being supported and helped. Itôs 
encouraging that the Church is at the forefront in meeting human need. By the 

time this report is printed Birmingham Citadel will have its own food bank up and 
running each Monday, meeting the needs of those who are struggling to cope in this 
current economic climate. You might ask why a food bank? And why are we 
partnering with the Birmingham Central food bank? Surely we have been giving out 
food parcels for 150 years. We can still learn from others and lose nothing of our 
identity by forging these important links with the Birmingham Central Food Bank. 
They are linked to the Trussell Trust, which are launched around 250 food banks all 
over the UK. Based mainly in church buildings, they are still expanding with a strong 
Christian ethos, supported by a host of volunteers.  
 
I joined a group from the Citadel attending the training day run by the Central Food 
Bank. We were impressed by the professional approach. Everyone who comes to a 
food bank must be referred by another agency as proof of their need. The policy is to 
allow only 3 food parcels to any one family, and to signpost them to other agencies 
for more professional help and support. The Central Food Bank only exists for 
emergencies and not to give out food to the same people on a regular basis. We 
came away from the training feeling a sense of rightness. Our partnership with this 
organisation is something we should be involved in. 
 

Major Vic Kennedy 
From Citadel Scene Spring 2013 

 
When Christian Aidôs banner and the one for the óIf Campaignô were put on the 
railings outside Carrs Lane we had an increase in the number of people coming in to 
ask where there was free food available. I wonder how many other venues with 
those banners outside had similar requests. Ed 
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Come, now is the time to worshipé   
 

s ever, August has taken me outside of the comfort of the familiar, the ótried 
and testedô in terms of worship. As I look back, the following thoughts 
accumulate: 

 
 ̧ a youth/BB camp in North Wales offered experience of ótent prayersô 

(effectively, night prayers last thing before sleep ï the youngsters were very 
ready to share concerns as they prepared to settle down for sleep); another 
daily act of worship was based on the template of an A4 postcard which they 
completed, either by writing a message or drawing a picture (highly contextual 
ï worship in response to their thoughts and questions); it is also worth 
commenting on conversations which arose out of a raft of paperwork handed 
out both by the Jehovahôs Witnesses and a conservative Christian group in 
Pwllheli ï informed, interested, questioning, sharp; as ever, I was struck by the 
fact that some non-Christian youngsters appeared to know more about the 
purported essentials of faith than some folk who have spent a lifetime within 
the church! 
 

 ̧ an opportunity to lead worship at Southernhay URC in Exeter served to remind 
me of some of the challenges of being a truly óinclusiveô church; I had to be 
more organised than is sometimes the case ï since the order of service is 
made available in braille ï and more consistently thoughtful than is sometimes 
the case ï since it was necessary to comment on all gender-specific language 
used in worship; a key focus in worship was a central óprayer for peaceôéan 
opportunity to reflect on the second anniversary of the riots which beset a 
number of British cities and on-going problems in Belfast and elsewhere in 
Northern Ireland; if I allowed myself a wry smile, it was on account of one of the 
stained glass windows in the church ï a man in a particular kind of ócolonialô 
dress seemingly sharing the gospel with a number of people of a different skin 
colour; alas, no possibility of removing or altering the window in a listed 
building! 
 

 ̧ a couple of days at the West Midland Synodôs youth camp in Shropshire 
reminded me how thoughtful, energetic and challenging young people can be 
when provided with regular opportunities to lead worship: the act of worship 
each evening was prepared by a different group of youngsters throughout the 
week; I enjoy the pattern of two short acts of worship each day ï and miss it 
when the summer comes to an end; I donôt mind singing the same song 
several times in a short period of time, if, truly, it gives óvoiceô to the concerns of 
people present; the range of possibilities for ócreative responsesô to Christian 
teaching throughout the week was, frankly, exhaustiveéand reminded me how 
dry and clinical and detached the poorest sort of Sunday worship can be! 
 

 ̧ My final experience of leading worship óaway from homeô was with the lads and 
leaders of 12th Birmingham BB Company based at Trinity URC; it was 
particularly refreshing to be able to lead worship with youngsters from the 
pastorate ï youngsters whom I know well; it probably wasnôt surprising that 
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prayer requests and some animated ófaith-based conversationsô accompanied 
worshipénot least because we made a visit to the Holocaust gallery at the 
Imperial War Museum as a part of the week 

 
Perhaps I ought to say that I did far more than lead worship at all of the above! I 
enjoyed opportunities to cater for large numbers; I was truly exhausted at the end of 
an opportunity to play óHuman Monopolyô in London (ask about it, if you want to know 
more); the biggest smile arose out of a conversation at the Synod Youth Camp. A 
colleague in training for ministry said something which rankled with one of the young 
people, who promptly retorted, óThey (sic.) wonôt let you be a minister if you say 
things like that in front of your patients!ô Patients! Now thereôs a thought! 
 
Thanks to all for the opportunity to undertake all of this work during August. 

Neil 

 
 

Faith in Charity           
 

harities hit the headlines frequently. The decision of the Archbishop of 
Canterbury not to serve as a patron of the RSPCA received a great deal of 
press coverageéand, in part, prompted the on-going discussion on the 

perceived focus of this particular mega-charity. Aggressive on-street óchuggingô 
annoys a great many people ï on some days, there can be as many as five charities 
on the streets of central Birmingham ï but the charities argue that it is an effective 
way of raising awareness and generating donations. I do worry about the perception 
that many charities resort to ónaggingô, however ï some major Christian charities 
among them; text a few pounds to a charity, and they may well óphone your mobile 
frequently to, ótell you more about our workô. 
 
What concerns me most, however, in the current financial climate, is the rapidly 
increasing level of pay for senior executives in the charity sector. The Third Sector 
magazine is happy to admit that the median pay of top earners in Christian charities 
is £186,000 - Ã193,000éand that the pay of Save the Childrenôs CEO rose by 22 per 
cent in three years of recession. Indeed, I believe that I am right in saying that the 
CEO of Christian Aid has received a 15 per cent pay rise comparatively recently. 
Libby Purves, writing in the Times, notes, óThe argument that these people once 
earned four times as much in private industry is specious; if so, they could have 
damn well saved up a bit before moving into philanthropyô. 
 
I donôt have answers, but I would like to open up this for discussion within our 
churches. Rightly, Christians give generously to charities; how should we respond to 
the extraordinary salaries which are paid to those óat the topô? Many Christian 
ministers also carry considerable responsibilities in complex organisations, but the 
URCôs General Secretary is paid the same as myself. Maybe I am naïve, but I 
believe that greater parity of pay should necessarily be a hallmark of the third sector. 
 

Neil 
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A Day in the Life ofé.. 
 
tôs 7-00am, the city is coming to life after the hours of darkness, most of the shops 
are still closed commuters begin the daily journey to work, those sleeping on our 
streets begin to stir beneath the bridges, in the doorways and the parks, children 

gobble down breakfast and get themselves ready for school, the day is just 
beginning in the heart of Britainôs second city. At Carrs Lane our cleaner arrives 
along with the head caretaker. The work begins to get the building ready for our 
visitors and other employees. The car park is cleared of the accumulated litter, 
offices are cleaned, floors mopped, toilets cleaned. This place for ministry, meetings, 
trade and community is prepared. At 8-30am the office staff begin to arrive. 
Computers are brought to life, the data and light carrying digital signals that course 
through the citiyôs cables and governs so much of life in the 21st century begins to 
flow into this place. By 9-00am the telephones start ringing, people arrive to hold 
meetings, discuss issues, pray, and provide support and guidance to those for whom 
the maelstrom of modern life has led to personal disaster and dependence on 
chemical crutches. By 9-30am the office staff are busy processing bookings, 
answering enquiries, receiving and sending mail, the flow is constant in the form of 
electronic signals and people physically coming into and out of this place. The 
Kitchen now comes to life. Refreshments are prepared people are fed and watered 
with a smile and a friendly greeting. The staff grab a break if they can. The 
caretaking team are attending to minor repairs, maintenance, clearing chairs and 
tables preparing rooms for other guests as the day progresses. In the office the 
workload continues, the enquiries keep coming, the paperwork and emails keep 
coming, people need copies of documents, equipment needs preparing, in the back 
offices the manager and finance officer check the budgets, devise strategy, seek 
ways to improve the efficient running, appearance, image of the building. Meetings 
are held with staff, the whole team works together, listens to each other and ideas 
are put forward how to improve things. The beating heart is kept going. Lunch is 
grabbed often quickly ï thereôs little time for rest, we are open and all of life is 
coming to our doors. Some staff finish their shift, others start their day. But wait. 
Thereôs a commotion in the foyer. Voices are raised, someone is here for whom life 
has got too much, their behaviour has slipped out of control, they are confused sad 
angry and hurt, they need help but they donôt know how to get it and that sadness, 
frustration and confusion has tipped over into aggression. Staff are called on to deal 
with the person, in the most caring way they can. Gentle words are used to try to get 
the person calm, to see sense, to make sense. Advice is given, help is offered. The 
crisis passed. The general life of the centre goes on. Smiling faces, furrowed brows, 
thanks are given, requests for assistance are made. Someone comes to the office 
looking for directions to the street their father grew up on. They are new in town 
looking for their history and Carrs Lane is a friendly place where some one is sure to 
help. Gradually the visitors leave, the building falls quiet, for a time. Cleaning staff 
arrive at 3-00pm or 6-00pm to clear up the mess left after a busy day. Someone has 
had an accident in the toilets. Itôs not pleasant! Caretakers repair blinds damaged by 
clumsy hands, hoover carpets, put equipment away. Office staff go home at 5-00pm 
though in the back rooms the manager might still be there catching breath, talking to 
contractors, writing reports, reflecting on the dayôs events devising strategy for those 
to come. Its 6-00pm now, and groups start arriving for the evening. The congregation 

I 



 
17 

might meet. Other churches have rented small rooms, the players are practising. 
Thereôs a film show, a talk, a group of visitors. In the Church the musician is 
practising or passing on skills. The Choir with No Name are here. The Kitchen in full 
swing, volunteers cooking meals for those who donôt always get to eat. The place is 
full of life again. Yet there are fewer staff here now. So those that are around change 
duties, greeting, welcoming, sorting out problems, showing people around. The 
repairs might have to wait tonight. Its 10-00pm now. The building is finally quiet. The 
last few staff clean up again. Floors are mopped things put away. The city outside is 
quiet. Those looking for entertainment, a meal, a place to sleep are the only ones on 
the streets now. The last member of staff to leave turns off the lights, locks the doors 
and makes their way home. Carrs Lane returns to sleep, a brief few hours of 
tranquillity, stillness and peace, before the day begins again at 7-00am sharp the 
doors will be opened and the life of the city will come to Carrs Lane once more.  
 

Nick Cleaver  
 

 
Where thereôs a willéé.. 

 
here thereôs a will thereôs a decision. Planning your will may seem daunting 
but getting a professionally drawn up will is straight forward and 
arrangements can be made for even the most complicated family 

circumstances. By making a will, you decide who benefits from your estate in the 
year ahead. 
 
Where thereôs a will thereôs certainty. No one can take wealth from this life to the 
next. Eventually someone will have to decide who benefits from what youôve worked 
hard to earn. A professionally drawn up will ensures that you determine who benefits 
from your estate in years to come. 
 
Where thereôs a will thereôs comfort. Grieving the loss of a loved one is painful. 
Family and friends find some peace when they see the distribution of an estate done 
in accordance with a loved oneôs wishes. A professionally drawn up will ensures a 
little less grief years from now. 
 
Where thereôs a will thereôs a future. In life you support good causes with regular and 
occasional gifts enabling them to do much good work. Including a small percentage 
legacy for chosen charities in a professionally drawn up will ensures their work 
continues to benefit others in years to come. 
 
Will Aid November 2013: make your will for less. See www.willaid.org.uk or call 0300 
0300 013 for information. 
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Library opens new chapter 
 

he new £188.8 million Library of Birmingham is set to open its doors to the 
public on Tuesday 3 September. The striking ten-level building includes the 
dramatic rotunda, which will house a five-storey book wall. Escalators zigzag 

across the vast space, providing stunning views throughout the library and access to 
over 400,000 books on the shelves ï more than double the amount previously on 
show at Central Library.  
 
The library will also provide a showcase for the cityôs internationally important 
collections of archives, photography and rare books. Other facilities will include a 
new flexible 300-seat studio theatre, an outdoor amphitheatre and other informal 
performance spaces, a recording studio, and dedicated spaces for children and 
teenagers.  
 
The Library of Birmingham physically connects to the neighbouring Birmingham 
Repertory Theatre (REP) with which it will share a foyer and other facilities including 
the studio theatre. The opening of the library will signal the start of a four-month 
Discovery Season, inspired by the libraryôs archives and collections ï with 
installations, events, performances, workshops, and music 
 
The first exhibition, Reference Works, shows newly commissioned photography from 
four leading photographers, documenting the construction of the library and the 
move from its former home, Central Library.  
 
Other events include the Pavilion; a specially commissioned Cabinet of Curiosities 
created by the multi-award winning artist, Morag Myerscough; and Super Critical 
Mass, a spectacular performance on the opening day, bringing together over one 
hundred local brass players drawn from all ages and backgrounds from across 
Birmingham.  
 
Thereôs also a star-studded Birmingham Literature Festival (3 to 12 October), 
including Carol Ann Duffy, Will Self, Germaine Greer and Benjamin Zephaniah. The 
well-loved Young Readers Festival, from 28 October to 2 November, also takes 
place as part of the Discovery Season.  
 
If youôre not already a library member, you can beat the rush before the library 
opens! You can join the library in Central Library Foyer until the end of August or at 
any community library. Members can borrow books ï from bestsellers to cookery 
books, film and music, Hollywood to Bollywood, and CD recordings to printed scores. 
You can also use the cityôs community libraries too. Other benefits include free 
access to more than 30 subscription- only websites, which could help you to learn a 
language, build your business or research your family history; the use of over 200 
computers; as well as enjoying free wi-fi.  
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A sense of directioné    
 

 read recently about the distinction made by Tony Benn between signpost 
politicians and weathervane politicians; the former set the direction of their 
countries ï the latter are more followers of opinion than shapers of it. 

Unsurprisingly, Tony Benn laments the decline of signpost politicians in 
contemporary politics; whatever your feelings about him as a politician, he is a 
person of consistent principle (not least in the history of the URC ï he was brought 
up in a staunchly Congregationalist household!). 
 
I suspect that there are signpost leaders and weathervane leaders within the 
Christian churches. It seems to me that many Christians have become increasingly 
óreactiveô over the yearséand that this has not done the Church any good at all. 
 

Neil 

 
 

City of Sanctuary ï Birmingham 
 

ity of Sanctuary is a national movement of people and community groups 
committed to creating a culture of welcome and safety, especially for refugees 
seeking sanctuary from war and persecution. Local City of Sanctuary groups 

have been established in over 30 cities and towns across the UK. We want refugees 
to feel safe and welcome in our city too. The Birmingham City Council has passed a 
resolution agreeing to óexplore the appetite to achieve City of Sanctuary statusô.  
 
We need your action to confirm support for this movement of City of Sanctuary. 
Please consider going to www.cityofsanctuary.org/birmingham to sign a resolution of 
support. We ask individuals, churches and organisations to think how they can help 
make Birmingham more welcoming. This could include 
· Organising an event to learn about refugees and encouraging your church or 

community group to pledge support 
· Hosting an event which welcomes and includes refugees 
· Volunteering for a project like Restore or a Place of Welcome 

 
To contact Restore tel. 0121 236 0069 email info@restore-uk.org. 
 

From BEN magazine  
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Stories they donôt teach you in Sunday School 
 

he bible is full of strange and mysterious stories as well as humour. I have 
chosen a few from the Old Testament and I suggest that you look up each 
reference and compare the different translations. Be warned however that 

some references are quite explicit. 
 
Where did those wives come from? 
Some Christians strongly feel that the Biblical record is absolute fact and that Adam 
and Eve actually existed as first born of Godôs creation. Here is the conundrum, for if 
you read Genesis Ch.4:v17 you will read that Cainôs wife gave birth to a son. In verse 
25 we read that Adam and Eve had another son Seth and in verse 26 Sethôs wife 
gave birth to a son. The question is where did Cainôs wife and Sethôs wife come 
from? 
 
Old Testament compromise 
In Genesis ch.19 we have the story of the destruction of Sodom and Gomorrah. 
However the story commences with Lot having a visitation by two angels, who he 
invites to his house. Shortly afterwards a large group of men surround his house and 
demand that he hands over the two angels, so that the mob can have its wicked way 
with them. Lot refuses, but as a compromise offers his daughters instead! 
 
The first recorded case of dangerous driving 
If you think that young men are a menace on our roads then read the account found 
in 2 Kings ch.9v:20. Itôs about a horseman driving like a madman. 
 
Probation not an option 
In the days when I was a serving magistrate there were times when I would have 
been tempted to follow the instructions in Deuteronomy ch.21:v18-21. Read it 
yourself ï no softly softly approach here! 
 
What shall I wear tonight? 
One of the great mysteries of life is that whilst women have full wardrobes of clothes 
they never can decide what to wear for a night out. If however one is tempted to do a 
bit of cross dressing, think again and read Deuteronomy ch.22v5.  
 
Finally ï Sticks and stones may break my bones bur words can never harm me. 
This old saying is not necessarily true. But beware if you call a man with no hair 
óbaldheadô ï it might have serious consequences. Read the account in 2 Kings 
ch.2:v23-25. 
 

David Newstead 
From Citadel Scene Spring 2013  
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Commitment for Life 
 
Israel and the Occupied Palestinian Territories (from Moving Stories 162) 
 
BôTselem 
 
As the Israeli occupation of the West Bank continues the importance of Christian Aid 
partner B'Tselem's work has never been so clear. Over the last year B'Tselem has 
made a real impact in: 
Pioneering video as a tool to promote human rights by training and empowering 220 
Palestinian video volunteers. Their footage, viewed by millions on YouTube and in 
the Israeli and international media, had a real effect: facilitating the release of people 
wrongfully imprisoned, prompting criminal investigations and deterring further 
violence. 
Placing the issue of Palestinian minors in detention on the international agenda 
through  research and coordinated advocacy efforts in Israel, the United States and 
Europe. This spotlight recently resulted in shortening the pre-trial detention period. 
Working together with local and international organizations to halt the forcible 
transfer of twenty Bedouin communities ï approximately 2,300 people ï from the 
Maôale Adumim settlement area. Initially scheduled for last January, this forced 
relocation remains frozen. 
Serving as the leading source of information on human rights in the Occupied 
Territories. In 2012, over 300,000 people turned to their website for analysis, maps 
and testimonies. Looking forward they plan to :- 
Build on their work protecting minors in detention - They will publish new research on 
the military courts and work with policymakers around the world to bring the 
treatment of Palestinian minors in line with international and Israeli standards. 
Show the Israeli public that occupation is a threat both to human rights and to Israeli 
democracy ï Their fast-growing social media community will serve as a platform to 
make the occupation visible, ensuring that factual information and first-hand stories 
of occupation enter Israeli media and public discussion. 
Protect the right to demonstrate in the West Bank - Release new research on measures 
used to suppress Palestinian demonstrations. They will train video volunteers to 
document weekly demonstrations.  
Along with ongoing advocacy directly to military officials, they will use their footage 
as legal evidence in the event of misconduct. 
 
New Haifa initiative by EAPPI (Ecumenical Accompaniment Programme in Palestine 
and Israel) 
EAPPI UK/Ireland has just piloted an exciting new initiative in Israel. Serving 
Ecumenical Accompaniers are offered the chance to stay with local families in Haifa. 
The aim of this is for individuals to meet over a weekend and get to know each other 
on a personal level. EAs will find out about the lives and views of different Israelis 
and the Haifa families get to meet volunteers keen to engage with others outside 
their West Bank placements. This has been developed thanks to ongoing contact 
with the leaders of the Liberal and Reform Jewish synagogues in the UK and through 
them the Leo Baeck Center in Haifa. Families connected to the Center and 
Synagogue are offering their homes and their time to welcome UK and Irish EAs 
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midway through their service. It is hoped this will become a regular part of EAs' 
experience.  
 
World Week for Peace in Palestine-Israel 22 - 28 September 2013,"Pray, educate, 
and advocate for justice in Palestine", with the theme of Jerusalem.  
Come to a service to mark the week on Saturday 28 September, 2-3pm at Friends 
House Garden, Euston Road, London, NW1 2BJ, then afterwards for refreshments in 
Friends House. This will be an afternoon of advocacy with an ecumenical service, 
action and time for gathering and networking. Church leaders have been invited from 
2pm. Please consider organising your own similar event in your area with church 
leaders or swell the throngs here in London. Resources and worship materials are all 
available to download and we have produced a bookmark for use this year. 
(www.cforl.org.uk) 
 
Where faith arts and justice meet ï Greenbelt celebrates its 40th year  

The Israeli Committee Against House Demolitions UK (www.icahduk.org) had a 
separate stall this year at the Greenbelt Festival and also arranged a Summer 
Rebuilding Camp in East Jerusalem in August. 
 
One of the demolished houses they have rebuilt several times was finally rebuilt as a 
Peace Centre Beit Arabiya ï it is the home of Salim and Arabiya Shawamreh. 
However Beit Arabiya has now been demolished again by Israeli forces. Rebuilding 
is a fine act of resistance to Israelôs constant demolition of Palestinian homes, 
especially in East Jerusalem, but for ICAHD it is a drain on limited resources. This 
year, a different tactic is being tried: ñLeaving the ruins of the demolished home 
intact, we will turn Beit Arabiya into a site of remembrance for home demolition and 
displacement. Rather than rebuilding the entire home, we will build a meeting room, 
put in a rock garden where groups can meet (except the órocksô will be pieces of 
demolished homes), erect strong tents in which we will display exhibits on the theme 
of home demolitions (including our documentation of the demolition of each of 
Arabiya and Salimôs homes) and replace the demolished infrastructure. In the end 
the family will be left with a facility they can turn into a home when that possibility 
exists but which they can use to tell their story and ICAHD will have a site where 
occupation, dispossession and demolition can be showcased for visiting groups and 
political programs conducted.ò  
 

Contributed by Wendy Firmin 
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On this day é 
 
Two items which have a relevance today, albeit in a rather different context 
 
From the Carrs Lane Journal [and L.M.S.] Missionary Chronicle September 1913 
 
A Boysô Brigade at Carrs Lane 

The ñBoy Problemò has been before the Teachers and Officers of the Home School, 
particularly in the Senior Division, in a very acute form for some time. The Transfer 
from the Intermediate to the Senior Division seems to unsettle the boys, and great 
difficulty has been experienced in keeping them in attendance at the School. After 
many enquiries it has been felt that the Boysô Brigade offers some solution of the 
problem. 
 
The Brigade provides for boys between 12 and 17 years of age, and as they will be 
under the guidance of the same officers for two years after the transfer has been 
made, it is hoped the move will not be quite as unsettling as at present. Another 
inducement to remain in the School will be that only members of the Senior Classes 
will be eligible for promotion to the rank of non-commissioned officers.  
 
The Brigade includes in its programme everything that appeals to boy life and 
activity. While use is made of military drill and discipline to secure and retain the 
interest of members, the object of the Brigade is, primarily and distinctly, the 
advancement of Christôs Kingdom among the boys and the promotion of habits of 
Obedience, Reverence, Discipline, and Self-respect, and all that tends towards a 
true Christian manliness. This object is kept constantly before the Officers and the 
boys themselves. To this end full use will be made of the Opening Service of each 
drill night, the boys will be discouraged to use the Brigade Daily Bible Readings, and 
it is hoped before long to have a Company Bible Class for Seniors.  
 
The formation of the Company has been taken up enthusiastically by all the 
departments of the School and the Officers have been much encouraged by the 
sympathetic interest of the Rev. S.M. Berry, who urges them to go ahead ñfor the 
sake of the boys themselves.ò 
 
While the boysô uniform is a simple one, consisting of cap, haversack and belt, the 
formation of the Company involves an expense which the School is not in a position 
to undertake. It is necessary, therefore, to appeal to all interested in the welfare of 
the boys to help in this matter. Further, in consequence of the inclusion in the 
Brigadeôs work of so many activities, there is room for more men interested in work 
among boys. Particularly the Officers would welcome a volunteer who can give 
instruction in ambulance work. The usefulness of ñFirst Aidò knowledge on the part of 
boys has been brought forcibly before the writer during the holiday season. It is 
desired to form an Ambulance Squad as soon as possible. 
J.F. Reynolds (Supt. Senior School) 
 
The September issue also included a biographical item about Dot and Bill Gosling, 
beginning with the words ñHow this couple walkò! 
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From the Carrs Lane Journal ï September 1963  
 
The Rambling Club 
 
It is many years since the Musical, Literary and Debating Society, familiarly known as 
the M.L.D., functioned at Carrs Lane, but the present Rambling Club owes its origin 
to that Society. The M.L.D. was a very popular organisation during the period 
between the two world wars, and used to meet at the Church in the Autumn, Winter 
and Spring, and outings were arranged during the Summer Months. At the end of 
1936 it was decided to form a rambling section. Hence the Rambling section was 
started in February 1937, and at that time arranged monthly rambles throughout the 
year. The rambles were open to M.L.D. members and their friends, and the average 
cost was 2/6 per ramble, which included transport and tea ï so very different from 
todayôs prices! On one memorable occasion in the Summer of 1939 over 60 people 
attended. 
 
During the war years the rambles continued in the Summer months only, for those 
few people available, and they were arranged by Miss Connie Oliver. After the end of 
the war numerous new organizations were introduced to Carrs Lane and the old 
M.L.D. Society closed down, but the rambling section continued as a separate entity, 
under the title of the Carrs Lane Rambling Club. 
 
Membership of the Club is now open to members and associates of Carrs Lane 
Church and their friends, and there are at present nearly 70 members. Nowadays 
rambles are held at fortnightly intervals on Saturday afternoons, catering for all 
tastes, the lengths varying from 6 to 11 miles. In addition a number of all day 
Saturday rambles are held, (11 to 15 miles), while there are also all day rambles 
every Bank Holiday. The average attendance is between 20 and 25. We also hold 
week-ends in the Spring and Autumn of each year, while social activities ï socials, 
theatre parties, showing holiday and rambling pictures, etc. ï are held. 
 
We never cancel a ramble; if the weather is exceedingly bad the stalwarts turn up, so 
that the catering establishments, where tea has been booked in advance, are not let 
down. We are very proud of the fact that during the past ñfreeze-upò winter all our 
planned rambles took place, and the attendance was very good.  
 
Up to date we have organised 649 rambles since 1937. On December 6th 1958 we 
celebrated our 500th ramble, and wonder how many members who participated on 
that occasion will be able to stagger to the 1000th ramble, which should take place in 
1974! The Club operates a Goodwill Fund and we endeavour to send one or more 
needy persons away for a holiday each year, while we also transport the Carrs Lane 
Old Peopleôs Home. 
 
We do recommend the Club to anyone who has a love of the countryside and is a 
keen walker. The fellowship, fun, healthy exercise, fresh air, beautiful scenery, flora 
and fauna are thoroughly enjoyed by us all. 
                                         Dot and Bill Gosling 

Contributed by Wendy Firmin  
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Kids page ï Back to School 
 

 
 
Help Tommy find his way to his new school 

 
 

Q. What do you do if a teacher rolls her eyes at you? 
A. Pick them up and roll them back to her! 
Q. What did the ghost teacher say to his class?  
A. "Look at the board and I'll go through it again!" 
Q. Why did the boy eat his homework?  
A. Because the teacher said it was a piece of cake. 
Q. Why did the teacher go to the beach? 
A. To test the water. 
Q. Why was the music teacher not able to open his 
 class room?  
A. Because his keys were on the piano. 
Q. What did one math book say to the other? 
A. "I've got problems." 

A boy was told to write a 100 word essay. He thought for a bit then started. 'I went out to call 
my cat in for the night, so I called 'kitty, kitty, kitty, kitty, kitty...' 

Mom: What did you learn on 
your first day of school? 
Child: Not enough, they want 
me to come back tomorrow! 
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Food for Thought 

 
ecent scholarship, from the 1980s, has shown that Jesus was not just a 
peaceful religious teacher accused of blasphemy. At that period in history 
it was impossible not to be involved in religion without politics and vice 

versa. Jesus was engaged as a peaceful prophet of North Galilee in an attempt to 
revive the ancient traditions of liberty in opposition to the Roman Empire, the Jewish 
religious State and the local Herodian dynasty. He held a campaign of renewal until 
he went to Jerusalem, the heart of the collaboration; this resulted in his arrest, trial 
and execution. He set himself against the ruling unjust powers. This is a model for 
our own prophetic action.ò 
 

John Hull at the July meeting of the Jubilee Debt Campaign Birmingham 
 
 
 

A prayer of thanksgiving 
 

 Lord, 
we consider your wonderful world  
and its beautiful people created in your image. 

We thank you for the splendour of its diversity, 
and the fact that our country is now a microcosm of the world 
with people from all places, with different faces, sharing the same spaces.  
 
Lord Jesus, we ponder your life, where you showed compassion to all, 
especially those forced to exist on the margins of society 
through no fault of their own. 
You show us how we ought to respond to difference, 
through love and compassion rather than fear and ignorance. 
 
We praise you that all dreams of a united, equitable world will come true, 
because you have revealed them in scriptures that are always fulfilled.  
 
By your Spirit, inspire us to work for a time when all your people 
will be able to take advantage of the world you created.  
 
In Jesusô name.  
Amen. 

From www.ctbi.org.uk 
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Please send your contribution for next monthôs Journey to the Editor,  
Mrs. Pat Davies, Carrs Lane URC, Carrs Lane, Birmingham, B4 7SX 

 or by email to office@carrslane.co.uk. 
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Open here in the city at 

 Carrs Lane Church Centre 
Tuesday to Saturday 10.30am - 2.30pm 

and after morning worship on first and third Sundays 
Visit us for your Fair Trade needs 

- Traidcraft foods, gifts and much else  - 
0121 643 6151 fair-trade@carrslane.co.uk 

www.carrslane.co.uk 
 

 

 

 
Room Hire at Carrs Lane 

  
Carrs Lane Church Centre is in Birmingham city centre and within a few 
minutes walk of New Street and Moor Street train Stations and the 
National Express Coach Station. Public car parking and bus stops are 
also nearby.   
 
The Conference Rooms on offer at Carrs Lane are of several sizes and 
situated on three floors. We can support most types of events. Rooms 
can accommodate from 6 up to 350 delegates. You will find that our 
prices are very competitive. Our staff will be pleased to discuss ideas 
for your event with you and advise on the suitability of our facilities. 
 
Hot and cold drinks can be supplied in the meeting rooms as often as 
required. Buffet meals can be pre-ordered. These range from a simple 
sandwich menu to a full buffet  
 
Full details and prices are available on our website, www.carrslane.co.uk., 
or you may call the conference team on 0121 643 6151 if you have any 
questions or email booking@carrslane.co.uk. 
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Carrs Lane Regular Activities 

 
 

 

SUNDAYS 
 

Morning Worship      Every Sunday at 10.30am 
     with Holy Communion on the first Sunday of the month 
 

Childrenôs Church        Second Sunday at 2.30pm 
 

Radical Worship Fourth Sunday at 6.00pm 
 

First Sunday Lunch First Sunday each month at 12.30pm 
 

Church Meeting       Second Sunday at 12 noon 
 

Singing Group Third Sunday 9.45 ï 10.15am 
 

 

WEEK DAYS 
 

Lunchtime Healing Service Every Wednesday 1.15pm 
 

Prayer Group  First Wednesday at 7.00 pm 
 

Discussion Group First Thursday at 10.15 am 
 

Harborne House Group Fourth Tuesdays 2.00pm (various locations) 
 

Central House Group at Carrs Lane  Third Wednesdays at 6.30pm 
 

Carrs Lane Choir Practice Fridays at 7.00pm 
 

Carrs Lane Players (drama group)   Fridays at 7.45 pm 
 

Charity Knitting Circle  First Tuesday 10.00 am - 1.00 pm 
 

Fair Trade Shop First and Third Sunday after morning worship 
 and Tuesday - Saturday 10.30 am - 2.30 pm  
 

Counselling Centre  Monday - Friday 11.00 am - 1.30 pm 
 and Monday to Wednesday evenings 7.00 - 9.00 pm 
           

 

Contact details for Carrs Lane Church 
 

Carrs Lane, Birmingham, B4 7SX 
Telephone 0121 643 6151 

Fax 0121 631 2118 
www.carrslane.co.uk 


